CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-9085

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM NO. 96-86
FROM: Mayor Stein
DATE: September 4, 1996

SUBJECT: Spruce/Wasilla Fishhook/Peck Street Connection

The City Engineering Consultant, Dick Lowman called today saying that Ron
Thiel, DOT/PF Engineer, had contacted him with a proposal to make the Peck/Spruce
Connection to Fishhook Road.

As the administration had reminded DOT/PF this spring, the State has an overlay
project underway for Fishhook, from Main Street to Schrock Road. Mr. Thiel called to
say that with a contract amendment the State could accommodate the intersection
grade and alignment revisions to meet the new city street. Wilder Construction is the
contractor.

Dick Lowman will work the weekend to make a design proposal and cost
estimate and this will be presented at the council meeting. The first blush costs to the
City would be between $50,000 and $100,000 for Fishhook revisions alone, not the
extension of Spruce or finished paving of Peck Street.

| believe, this is a big opportunity to get this road opened at a minimal cost,
please hear Mr. Lowman and consider an ordinance to fund this project.

JohnC_Btein, Mayor




